# Jewish Cemetery Expedition and Archive (JCEAA)

#### Selected Research Bibliography

#### 2009-2010

22 January 2011

This bibliography lists entries in chronological order. (L) = item posted to JCEAA on-line reference library. Web links included in this bibliography were valid as of the date of their publication.

#### <u>2010</u>

#### Special cemetery commission searches for help saving history

Scott Thomas Anderson Ledger Dispatch, 30 December 2010 http://www.ledger-dispatch.com/news/newsview.asp?c=276061

#### Introducing non-Jewish Europeans to Jewish life

Ruth Ellen Gruber JTA, Jewish Telegraphic Agency, 31 August 2010 http://www.jta.org/news/article/2010/08/31/2740732/ intorducing-non-jewish-europeans-to-jewish-life

#### Arson targets Dresden Jewish cemetery

JTA, Jewish Telegraphic Agency, 30 August 2010 http://www.jta.org/news/article/2010/08/30/2740715/ arson-targets-dresden-jewish-cemetery

#### Concordia Cemetery defaced, vandals knock over gravestones

Daniel Borunda El Paso Times (elpasotimes.com), 28 August 2010 http://www.elpasotimes.com/ci\_15918323?source=most\_emailed

#### Synagogue looking to repair cemetery

Stephen J. Pytak The Republican Herald (www.republicanherald.com), 27 August 2010 http://republicanherald.com/news/synagogue-looking-to-repair-cemetery-1.977267

#### Medical waste discovered at Jewish cemetery in Sullivan County

Victor Whitman Time Herald-Record (recordonline.com), 26 August 2010 http://www.recordonline.com/apps/pbcs.dll/article? AID=/20100826/NEWS/8260317/-1/NEWS

# 'Save our cemetery'

James Martin TotallyJewish.com, 26 August 2010 http://www.totallyjewish.com/news/national/?content\_id=14655

#### U.F. hears plan for cemetery across from Cox's Corner

Jane Meggitt Examiner (Allentown), 26 August 2010 http://examiner.gmnews.com/news/2010-08-26/Front\_Page/ UF\_hears\_plan\_for\_cemetery\_across\_from\_Coxs\_Corner.html

#### Germany tombstones knocked down

Jweekly.com (Jewish news weekly of Northern California), 26 August 2010 http://www.jweekly.com/article/full/59057/german-tombstones-knocked-down/

# Wildlife groups in Barnet claim victory despite approval for cemetery expansion in Edgware

Kevin Bradford Times, 26 August 2010 http://www.times-series.co.uk/news/8352825. Wildlife\_groups\_claim\_victory\_despite\_approval\_for\_cemetery\_expansion/

#### MK Amsalem: Slim Chance Drancy Attackers will be Arrested

Gil Rosen Arutz Sheva, 25 August 2010 http://www.israelnationalnews.com/News/News.aspx/139321

# German World War I cemetery vandalized in France

Thomas Sheldrick DW-World.DE (Deutsche Welle), 23 August 2010 http://www.dw-world.de/dw/article/0,,5936810,00.html

#### Gone but not forgotten: Project creates a lasting database of veteran's graves Ethan Forman

The Salem News, 21 August 2010 http://www.salemnews.com/local/x865117363/Gone-but-not-forgotten

# The message must be universal

Avraham Weiss Haaretz.com, 20 August 10 http://www.haaretz.com/opinion/the-message-must-be-universal-1.309183

# Cemetery is granted major 1.5 million pound extension

James Martin TotallyJewish.com, 19 August 2010 http://www.totallyjewish.com/news/national/c-14619/ cemetery-is-granted-major-15-million-pound-extension/

# Police in Chile guard Jews after anti-Semitic attacks

Gil Shefler The Jerusalem Post, 18 August 2010 http://www.jpost.com/JewishWorld/JewishNews/Article.aspx?id=185113

# Falmouth Frets As Cruise Ships Dream Is Realised

Janet Silvera The Gleaner (Jamaica WI), 15 August 2010 http://www.jamaica-gleaner.com/gleaner/20100815/lead/lead3.html

# **City Cemeteries Face Gridlock**

Marc Santora The New York Times, 13 August 2010 http://www.nytimes.com/2010/08/15/realestate/15cov.html

# Burial ground for Welsh shul opened

The Jewish Chronica Online, 12 August 2010 http://www.thejc.com/community/community-life/ 36769/burial-ground-welsh-shul-opened

# German cemeteries vandalized

JTA, Jewish Telegraphic Agency, 11 August 2010 http://www.jta.org/news/article/2010/08/11/2740438/german-cemeteries-vandalized

# Orthodox Jews clash with Aby Rosen Over Hotel on Ancient Cemetery

William Alden The New York Observer, 11 August 2010 http://www.observer.com/2010/real-estate/ grave-danger-orthodox-jews-clash-rfr-realty-over-israel-ancient-cemetery

# Wave of new anti-Semitism in France hits WW II memorial

Jewish Tribune (Canada), 10 August 2010 http://www.jewishtribune.ca/TribuneV2/index.php/ 201008103334/Wave-of-new-antisemitism-in-France-hits-WW-II-memorial.html

# The Shared Extremism of Neo-Nazis and Migrant Youth

Sven Roebel Spiegel Online International, 14 July 2010 http://www.spiegel.de/international/germany/0,1518,706245,00.html

#### Polish inmates help restore Jewish legacy

Adam Easton BBC News Europe, 9 June 2010 http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/10265464

#### Old Jewish cemetery in Eudora gets attention

Associated Press, NTV Nebraska.TV (ABC), 31 May 2010 http://www.nebraska.tv/Global/story.asp?S=12569449

#### Pagan Altar Finding Disproves Jewish Protesters

Associated Press (CBS News), 20 May 2010 http://www.cbsnews.com/stories/2010/05/20/world/main6503009.shtml

#### Jewish hospital in Tangiers torn down

Elad Benari Ynet, 27 April 2010 http://www.ynet.co.il/english/Ext/Comp/ArticleLayout/ CdaArticlePrintPreview/1,2506,L-3881344,00.html

# Keeping the Family Plot

Michael Winerip The New York Times/International Herald Tribune, 1 April 2010 http://www.nytimes.com/2010/04/04/fashion/04genb.html?src=mv

# 'Today is about forever': 1<sup>st</sup> green Jewish cemetery opens

Amanda Pazornik J Weekly.com, 1 April 2010 http://www.jweekly.com/article/full/57642/ today-is-about-forever-1st-green-jewish-cemetery-opens1/

#### First 'green' Jewish cemetery opens

JTA, Jewish Telegraphic Agency, 28 March 2010 http://www.jta.org/news/article/2010/03/28/1011398/ first-green-jewish-cemetery-opens

#### Photos a record of all headstones in Manitoba's Jewish cemeteries

Sharon Chisvin Winnipeg Free Press, 27 March 2010 http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/life/faith/ photos-a-record-of-all-headstones-in-manitobas-jewish-cemeteries-89318837.html

#### Seared into memory

Carla King Irishtimes.com, The Irish Times, 27 March 2010 http://www.irishtimes.com/newspaper/weekend/2010/0327/1224267152245.html

# Dozens of Jewish tombs desecrated in Lod

Eli Senyor Ynetnews.com, Yedioth Internet, 20 March 2010 http://www.ynetnews.com/articles/0,7340,L-3865399,00.html

# Focus on...Maspeth, Middle Village, Ridgewood & Glendale

Victor G. Mimoni The Queens Courier, 18 March 2010 http://www.queenscourier.com/articles/2010/03/17/news/top\_stories/ doc4ba12aef2e0e4802168885.txt

# 'Kaddish' at East London grave of Jewish sage who died in 1888

Hackney Gazette, 22 January 2010 http://www.hackneygazette.co.uk/content/hackney/gazette/news/story.aspx?brand= HKYGOnline&category=news&tBrand=northlondon24&tCategory=newshkyg& itemid=WeED22%20Jan%202010%2014%3A07%3A16%3A310

# Kaluga Jewish Community Chairman Meets with Governor

FJC (The Federation of Jewish Communities of the CIS), 22 January 2010 http://www.fjc.ru/news/newsArticle.asp?AID=1102709

# The Shame of Modern Greece

The country suffers from a lack of moral leadership denouncing the embarrassment of anti-Semitism Andrew Apostolou The Wall Street Journal, 20 January 2010 http://online.wsj.com/article/ SB10001424052748704320104575014571634292264.html?mod=googlenews\_wsj

# Bath cemetery £50,000 facelinft

John Adler The JC.com (The Jewish Chronicle), 14 January 2010 http://www.thejc.com/community/community-life/26008/ bath-cemetery-%C2%A350000-facelift

# Congressman Towns Contacts Malta Prime Minister Over Old Rabat Jewish Cemetery

Times of Malta, printed in Yeshiva World News, 11 January 2010 http://www.theyeshivaworld.com/news/General+News/44622/ Congressman+Towns+Contacts+Malta+Prime+Minister+Over+Old+ Rabat+Jewish+Cemetery.html

# Greek Jews Protest Attack Against Crete Synagogue

EJP, published on Yeshiva World News, 9 January 2010 http://www.theyeshivaworld.com/news/General+News/44522/Greek+ Jews+Protest+Arson+Attack+Against+Crete+Synagogue+.html

#### Synagogue refuses to allow exhumation

Sally Kalson post-gazette.com (Pittsburg Post-Gazette), 8 January 2010 http://www.post-gazette.com/pg/10008/1026657-455.stm

# Ancient Polish cemetery slated for destruction 'saved by government'

Leon Symons The JC.com (The Jewish Chronicle), 7 January 2010 http://www.thejc.com/news/world-news/25870/ancient-polishcemetery-slated-destruction-saved-government%E2%80%99

# **Ozone Park cemetery suit refilled**

Tonia N. Cimino The Queens Courier, 5 January 2010 http://www.queenscourier.com/articles/2010/01/05/news/top\_stories/ doc4b43bae040ce7401779730.txt

# <u>2009</u>

# Headstones toppled at California Jewish cemetery

JTA (Jewish Telegraphic Agency), 29 December 2009 http://jta.org/news/article/2009/12/29/1009940/ headstones-toppled-at-california-jewish-cemetery

# Keeping history alive – in a cemetery

David Wroe The Sydney Morning Herald (smh.com.au), 28 December 2009 http://www.smh.com.au/world/keeping-history-alive--in-acemetery-20091227-lgb1.html

# Conservatives decry Amar's 'outside the wall' ruling

Matthew Wagner *The Jerusalem Post (jewishword.jpost.com), 17 December 2009* http://www.jpost.com/servlet/Satellite?cid=1260930883531&pagename= JPost%2FJPArticle%2FShowFull

# Six Tombs Vandalized in Jewish Cemetery in Buenos Aires

*Latin American Herald Tribune*, 17 December 2009 http://www.laht.com/article.asp?ArticleId=348588&CategoryId=14093

# **Driven by Memory**

Donald Snyder *The Jewish Daily Forward*, 16 December 2009 http://www.forward.com/articles/121178/

#### Winding down Jewish life in an Arkansas town

Ben Harris JTA, 16 December 2009 http://jta.org/news/article/2009/12/16/1009609/ winding-down-jewish-life-in-helena-ark

#### Ioannina Greeks to rally against cemetery vandalism

JTA, 13 December 2009 http://jta.org/news/article/2009/12/13/1009691/ ioannina-greeks-rally-against-cemetery-vandalism

#### The miraculous story of the Jews of Zakynthos

The Jerusalem Post, 13 December 2009 http://www.jpost.com/servlet/Satellite?cid= 1260447422761&pagename=JPost%2FJPArticle%2FShowFull

#### San Bernardino synagogue moving, ending century and a half of Jewish life

David Olson *PE.com (Press Enterprise),* 10 December 2009 http://www.pe.com/localnews/inland/stories/ PE\_News\_Local\_S\_synagogue10.46b0eef.html

#### A sinking feeling

Judith Fein *The Jerusalem Post,* 10 December 2009 http://www.jpost.com/servlet/Satellite?cid= 1260447409479&pagename=JPost%2FJPArticle%2FShowFull

# Renovations Begin at Europe's Largest Jewish Graveyard: Renovations Begin at Weissensee Cemetery, the Largest Jewish Graveyard in Europe

Sarah Karacks *ABC News(Spiegel Online),* 7 December 2009 http://abcnews.go.com/ Travel/berlin-renovates-europes-largest-jewish-graveyard/story?id=9267603

#### LIVE FROM BURMA: Jewish Life in Pagoda Land

Sammy Samuels JewishJournal.com, 4 December 2009 http://www.jewishjournal.com/world/article/ jewish\_life\_in\_pagoda\_land\_burma\_20091204/

#### Swiss leader calls for Jewish cemetery ban

JTA, 3 December 2009 http://jta.org/news/article/2009/12/03/1009507/ swiss-leader-calls-for-jewish-cemetery-ban

#### Krivoy Rog to Participate in "Lo Tishkach" Project

*The Federation of Jewish Communities of the CIS,* 30 November 2009 http://www.fjc.ru/news/newsArticle.asp?AID=1053985

#### W. Laurel Hill Cemetery plans Jewish section

Kristin E. Holmes *The Philadelphia Inquirer*, 27 November 2009 http://www.philly.com/inquirer/local/pa/ 20091127\_W\_Laurel\_Hill\_Cemetery\_plans\_Jewish\_section.html

#### Gravestones toppled, damaged at historic Hebrew Cemetery

Ellie Olleson *Telegram.com,* 26 November 2009 http://www.telegram.com/article/20091126/NEWS/911260646/1101

#### A New Choice for Burial on the Main Line

Bryan Schwartzman Jewish Exponent, 25 November 2009 http://www.jewishexponent.com/article/20115/

#### Convicts help rescue neglected Jewish cemeteries in Poland

Haaretz.com (by Reuters), 20 November 2009 http://www.haaretz.com/hasen/spages/1129618.html

#### Trendspotting: 'Til Eternity Do Us Part

Debby Waldman *Reform Judaism online*, Fall 2009 http://reformjudaismmag.org/Articles/index.cfm?id=1504

#### Jewish cemetery signs stolen in Poland

Jewish Telegraphic Agency (JTA), 11 August 2009 http://jta.org/news/article/2009/08/11/1007163/ jewish-cemetery-signs-stolen-in-poland

#### 'Righteous gentile' welcomed into Jewish cemetery

Richard Dymond BradentonHerald.com, 7 August 2009 http://www.bradenton.com/living/faith/story/1624454.html

#### **Grave Missteps**

Matt Gross *Tablet,* 7 August 2009 http://www.tabletmag.com/life-and-religion/12420/grave-missteps/

#### Vandals strike in Russia, Belarus

Jewish Telegraphic Agency (JTA), 5 August 2009 http://jta.org/news/article/2009/08/05/1007056/vandals-strike-in-russia-belarus

# With Demise of Jewish Burial Societies, Resting Places Are in Turmoil

Paul Vitello *The New York Times,* 2 August 2009 http://www.nytimes.com/2009/08/03/nyregion/03bury.html

#### Family helps Polish town reclaim its painful past

Johanna Ginsberg NJJN (New Jersey Jewish News), 30 July 2009 http://www.njjewishnews.com/njjn.com/073009/njFamilyHelpsPolishTown.html

#### Hebrew cemeteries are little-known area treasures

Ellie Olleson Worcester Telegram, 24 July 2009 http://www.telegram.com/article/20090723/FLASH/907230446/1005/NEWS06

#### **Offering TLC for Jewish Cemeteries**

Alex Weisler The Jewish Daily Forward, 22 July 2009 http://www.forward.com/articles/110374/

#### Make less, urn more

Tim Kane The Chronicle, 23 July 2009 http://www.kcchronicle.com/articles/2009/07/23/44409128/index.xml

#### Montreal cemetery a testament to the past

Julie Lesser Jewish Tribune, 22 July 2009 http://www.jewishtribune.ca/TribuneV2/index.php/200907221840/ Montreal-cemetery-a-testament-to-the-past.html

#### Ukrainian Jewish cemetery finishes facelift

Jewish Telegraphic Agency (JTA), 20 July 2009 http://jta.org/news/article/2009/07/20/1006655/ ukrainian-jewish-cemetery-gets-facelift

#### Camera surveillance urged to stop Mt. of Olives vandalism

Daniela Feldman *The Jerusalem Post (JPost.com)*, 9 July 2009 http://www.jpost.com/servlet/Satellite?cid=1246443769216&pagename =JPost%2FJPArticle%2FShowFull

#### Along Armenian Footsteps in Serbia

Bedo Demirdjian *The Armenian Weekly*, 8 July 2009 http://www.hairenik.com/weekly/2009/07/08/along-armenian-footsteps-in-serbia/

#### Volunteer family tracer finds the graves of her own relatives

Rachel Geizhals *The Jerusalem Post,* 7 July 2009 http://www.jpost.com/servlet/Satellite?cid=1246443746604&pagename= JPost%2FJPArticle%2FShowFull

#### 35 Years After

Ari Bussel CFP (Canada Free Press), 6 July 2009 http://canadafreepress.com/index.php/article/12628

#### Toldedo's Jews mourn loss of grave heritage

Victoria Burnett ScotlandonSunday (news.scotman.com), 5 July 2009 http://news.scotsman.com/world/Toledo39s-Jews-mourn-loss-of.5430069.jp

# 1<sup>st</sup> Jewish society created in Algeria

The Media Line News Agency *The Jerusalem Post,* 2 July 2009 http://www.jpost.com/servlet/Satellite?cid=1246443705555&pagename= JPost%2FJPArticle%2FShowFull

# Jewish Community Seeks Designated Space in Mackinac Island Cemeteries

Jane Alexander Mackinac Island Town Crier, 2 July 2009

#### Jewish photographer barred from documenting Australian synagogues

Sara Sechan *The Jerusalem Post,* 1 July 2009 http://www.jpost.com/servlet/Satellite?cid=1246443696166&pagename =JPost%2FJPArticle%2FShowFull

# **Czech Jewish cemetery desecrated**

The Associated Press *The Washington Post,* 30 June 2009 http://www.washingtonpost.com/wp-dyn/content/article/2009/06/30 /AR2009063000839.html

#### Declaration aims to aims to ease Holocaust property restitution

Jewish Telegraphic Agency (JTA), 29 June 2009 http://jta.org/news/article/2009/06/29/ 1006208/declaration-will-aid-holocaust-property-restitution

#### Audio tape helps relatives find Lodz graves of relatives

Ilana Strauss *The Jerusalem Post,* 27 June 2009 http://www.jpost.com/servlet/Satellite?cid=1245924941846&pagename= JPost%2FJPArticle%2FShowFull

# A new high tech edge to Poland's Jewish heritage

AFP ynet.news.com (Yedioth Internet), 29 June 2009 http://www.ynetnews.com/articles/0,7340,L-3738682,00.html

#### Upgrade for cemetery road

Adam Kamien www.ajn.com.au (*The Australian Jewish News*), 29 June 2009 http://www.ajn.com.au/news/news.asp?pgID=7649

# Poland's Jewish heritage is about more than death

Ruth Ellen Gruber New Jersey Jewish Standard, 26 June 2009 http://www.jstandard.com/index.php/content/item/ polands\_jewish\_heritage\_is\_about\_more\_than\_just\_death/8864

# For Sale: One Torah scroll

Elana Khan-Oren *The Wisconsin Jewish Chronicle*, 26 June 2009 http://www.jewishchronicle.org/article.php?article\_id=11552

# Romania: Volume called 'Jewish Cemeteries in Bucovina' is launched

Agerpres roumanie.com, 26 June 2009 http://www.roumanie.com/romania-news-1001437.html

#### Polish inmates to clean Jewish cemeteries

*Jewish Telegraphic Agency (JTA),* 24 June 2009 http://jta.org/news/article/2009/06/24/1006084/ polish-inmates-to-clean-jewish-cemeteries

#### **Burying the Last Taboo**

Stewart Ain The Jewish Week (the jewishweek.com), 24 June 2009 http://www.thejewishweek.com/viewArticle/c36\_a16164/News/New\_York.html

# **Relics of old Afghanistan reveal Jewish past**

Golnar Motevalli, Reuters *The Gazette*, 23 June 2009 http://www.montrealgazette.com/news/Relics+Afghanistan+reveal+Jewish+past/ 1725795/story.html

#### Bones reburied in medieval Jewish cemetery

*Jewish Telegraphic Agency (JTA),* 22 June 2009 http://jta.org/news/article/2009/06/22/1006034/ bones-reburied-in-medieval-jewish-cemetery

#### Adopting Forebears's Faith and Leaving Peru for Israel

Simon Romero *The New York Times*, 21 June 2009 http://www.nytimes.com/2009/06/22/world/americas/22peru.html?ref=americas

#### Bid to preserve historic cemeteries

Beatrice Thomas *The West Australian (thewest.com.au),* 19 June 2009 http://www.thewest.com.au/default.aspx?MenuID=77&ContentID=149167

# Teens who spray-painted swastikas, racial slurs in Troutdale, sentenced to learn about the Holocaust

Aimee Green *OregonLive.com (The Oregonian),* 16 June 2009 http://www.oregonlive.com/news/index.ssf/2009/06/ teens\_who\_spraypainted\_swastik.html

# Nazi massacre site turned into Jewish cemetery

Associated Press The Jerusalem Post, 16 June 2009 http://www.jpost.com/servlet/Satellite?cid= 1244371114937&pagename=JPost%2FJPArticle%2FShowFull

# Midstate restores historic gate

*The Register-Mail (Galesburg.com),* 15 June 2009 http://www.galesburg.com/news/x702342643/Midstate-restores-historic-gate

# JCAM marks 25 Years of achievments

The Jewish Advocate, 12 June 2009 http://www.thejewishadvocate.com/news/2009/0612/community\_events/030.html

# Serbia: Jewish Cemetery Vandalized

Balkaninsight.com, 11 June 2009 http://www.balkanInsight.com/en/main/news/20156/

#### Students learn about Jewish culture

Rayma Silvers *The Fort Scott Tribune,* 9 June 2009 http://www.fstribune.com/story/1545809.html

#### New cemetery brings personalized, 'alternative' burials to Kfar Saba

Haviv Rettig Gur *The Jerusalem Post,* 8 June 2009 http://www.jpost.com/servlet/Satellite?cid=1244371044021&pagename= JPost%2FJPArticle%2FShowFull

# National Jewish burial society tries to stem increased cremation

Sue Fishkoff Jewish Telegraphic Agency (JTA), 8 June 2009 http://jta.org/news/article/2009/06/08/1005746/ national-jewish-burial-society-tries-to-stem-increased-cremation

# A presumed family legacy uprooted

Christina Tree boston.com (The Boston Globe), 7 June 2009 http://www.boston.com/travel/getaways/europe/ articles/2009/06/07/a\_presumed\_family\_legacy\_uprooted/

#### Vandals attack Jewish cemetery in western Greece

The Jerusalem Post, 4 June 2009 http://www.jpost.com/servlet/Satellite?cid= 1244035001896&pagename=JPost%2FJPArticle%2FShowFull

#### Vandals damage Jewish gravestones in Russia

Jewish Telegraphic Agency (JTA), 2 June 2009 http://jta.org/news/article/2009/06/02/1005555/ vandals-damage-jewish-gravestones-in-russia

# Graves desecrated in Sombor, Subotica

*B92 (source: Tanjug),* 2 June 2009 http://www.b92.net/eng/news/crimes-article.php?yyyy= 2009&mm=06&dd=02&nav\_id=59541

#### Ukrainian youth survey Jewish burial sites

Jewish Telegraphic Agency (JTA), 1 June 2009 http://jta.org/news/article/2009/06/01/1005540/ ukrainian-youth-survey-jewish-burial-sites

#### New Jewish cemetery blessed

Santa Cruz Sentinel, 1 June 2009 http://www.santacruzsentinel.com/localnews/ci\_12492315

#### Madagascar: An Almost Jewish Homeland

Adam Rovner *Moment Magazine*, May/June 2009 http://www.momentmag.com/Exclusive/2009/2009-06/200906-Madagascar.html

# Fir Street Cemetery on West Side of Cleveland renovated; open house is Saturday: Community restores Jewish Cemetery

Michael O'Malley *The Plain Dealer (Cleveland.com),* 29 May 2009 http://www.cleveland.com/news/plaindealer/ index.ssf?/base/cuyahoga/1243624594243260.xml&coll=2

# Vandals Target Jewish Cemetery: Police Unsure If Crime Was Hate Motivated

WPTZ.com, 29 May 2009 http://www.wptz.com/news/19604376/detail.html

#### How many cigarettes is a dead Jew worth?

Assaf Uni *Haaretz.com,* 4 May 2009 http://www.haaretz.com/hasen/spages/1082577.html

# Tight economy puts the squeeze on death rites

Religious News Service *Abilene Reporter-News,* 30 April 2009 http://www.reporternews.com/news/2009/apr/ 30/tight-economy-puts-the-squeeze-on-death-rites/

# What's New With Prague's Old-new Synagogue, And Old Jewish Cemetery?

Menachem Wecker *The Jewish Press,* 29 April 2009 http://www.jewishpress.com/pageroute.do/39083/

#### Newburgh's Temple Beth Jacob youths uncover past

Genie Abrams *Times Herald-Record (recordonline.com),* 27 April 2009 http://www.recordonline.com/apps/pbcs.dll/article?AID=/ 20090427/COMM/904270318

# A marker for a sacred place: 165 years old, Beth Israel's West Dallas Cemetery is oldest Jewish burial ground in the state

Jennifer Latson Houston Chronical (chron.com), 27 April 2009 http://www.chron.com/disp/story.mpl/front/6393909.html

# Jewish life in Morocco: Once a lively marketplace, now an abandoned synagogue

Michel Hoebink Radio Netherlands Worldwide (RNW Translation), 27 April 2009 http://www.radionetherlands.nl/currentaffairs/region/africa/ 090427-jewish-life-morocco

#### J'lem: Givat Shaul cemetery to get facelift

Sam Greenberg *The Jerusalem Post,* 27 April 2009 http://www.jpost.com/servlet/Satellite?cid=1239710806428& pagename=JPost%2FJPArticle%2FShowFull

#### CCTV call after yobs smash gravestones

Chris Visser Lancashire Evening Post (lep.co.uk), 27 April 2009 http://www.lep.co.uk/news/CCTV-call-after-yobs-smash.5207698.jp

#### Liverpool grave of Lewis' Department Store owner gets a makeover

James Illingworth Liverpool Daily Post.co.uk, 23 April 2009 http://www.liverpooldailypost.co.uk/liverpool-news/regionalnews/2009/04/23/liverpool-grave-of-lewis-department-store-owner-david-lewis-getsa-makeover-92534-23452160/

# Holocaust memorial arrives after 40 years of planning

David Snow The Demopolis Times, 22 April 2009 http://www.demopolistimes.com/news/2009/apr/22/ holocaust-memorial-arrives-after-40-years-planning/

#### **Buenos Aires Jewish cemetery defaced**

Jewish Telegraphic Agency (JTA), 22 April 2009 http://jta.org/news/article/2009/04/22/1004549/ buenos-aires-jewish-cemetery-defaced

# **Online Epitaphs**

Ruth Ellen Gruber JewishTimes.com (Baltimore), 21 April 2009 http://www.jewishtimes.com/index.php/jewishtimes/news/jt/national\_news /online\_epitaphs/11923

# Bearers of a dimming torch

Jack Shenker *The National,* 18 April 2009 http://www.thenational.ae/article/20090418/FOREIGN/847613290/1011/ART

# Adamkus received delegation of US House of Representatives

Petras Vaida *The Baltic Course,* 16 April 2009 http://www.baltic-course.com/eng/baltic\_states/?doc=12662

# New markers rising to Virginia's history

The Associated Press dailypress.com, 15 April 2009 http://www.dailypress.com/news/local/virginia/dp-va-historicmarkers0415apr15,0,5079928.story

# How Century-Old Burial Societies Were Taken Over by Black-Market Speculators

Graham Rayman *The Village Voice,* 14 April 2009 http://www.villagevoice.com/2009-04-15/news/ how-century-old-burial-societies-were-taken-over-by-black-market-speculators/

# Saving Shanghai's Jewish past, headstone by headstone

Sue Fishkoff *Jewish Telegraphic Agency (JTA),* 13 April 2009 http://jta.org/news/article/2009/04/13/1004154/saving-shanghaisjewish-past-headstone-by-headstone

# Michelle Obama visits cathedral, Jewish cemetery

AFP, 5 April 2009 http://www.google.com/hostednews/afp/article/ ALeqM5gEqK2S9vnClkrRWuiha4x478A3yg

# On Staten Island, a Jewish Cemetery Where All Are Equals in Death

Jim Dwyer *The New York Times,* 31 March 2009 http://www.nytimes.com/2009/04/01/nyregion/01about.html?em

# Life among the dead

Mark Podwal *The Jerusalem Post,* 29 March 2009 http://www.jpost.com/servlet/Satellite?cid=1237727567132&pagename= JPost%2FJPArticle%2FShowFull

# Update on the Jewish Community of the Algarve

*The Portugal News Online,* 28 March 2009 http://www.the-news.net/cgi-bin/google.pl?id=1003-37

#### "Inclusive" cemetery to give Jews a choice at the end

*Thisisgloucestershire.co.uk*, 26 March 2009 http://www.thisisgloucestershire.co.uk/gloucestershireheadlines/Inclusivecemetery-Jews-choice-end/article-845262-detail/article.html

#### Past Meets Present: Filming Jewish Life in Prague

Menachem Wecker *The Jewish Daily Forward,* 25 March 2009 http://www.forward.com/articles/104240/

#### Honoring Cape Verd's Jewish History

Nathan Guttman *The Jewish Daily Forward,* 24 March 2008 http://forward.com/articles/104198/

#### Project would restore historic Jewish site: But N.J. plan faces opposition

Jason Nark *Philadelphia Daily News,* 21 March 2009 http://www.philly.com/dailynews/local/20090321\_Project\_would \_restore\_historic\_Jewish\_site.html

#### Remembering the past: Holocaust survivor shares his story

Nicole Barbano *The News Leader (newsleader.com),* 13 March 2009 http://www.newsleader.com/article/20090313/NEWS01/903130326

#### The Jews of Poland: Recent Developments

Michael Schudrich Institute for Global Jewish Affairs, No. 43, 17 April 2009 (Published March 2009) http://www.jcpa.org/JCPA/Templates/ShowPage.asp?DBID=1&TMID =111&LNGID=1&FID=623&PID=0&IID=2908

# NEPA funeral directors delay unusual number of burials due to weather

David Singleton

The Scranton Times Tribune, 2 February 2009 http://www.scrantontimes.com/articles/2009/02/02/news/ sc\_times\_trib.20090202.a.pg3.tt02burials\_s1.2274240\_top6.txt

#### Op-Ed: Museum a beacon of hope in the center of Jerusalem

Marvin Hier Jewish Telegraphic Agency, 2 February 2009 http://jta.org/news/article/2009/02/02/1002711/ op-ed-museum-a-beacon-of-hope-in-the-center-of-jerusalem

# Exposed remains pose potential health risks

Lee Landor *Queens Chronicle,* 29 January 2009 http://www.zwire.com/site/news.cfm?newsid=20251642&BRD=2731& PAG=461&dept\_id=574908&rfi=6

# Germans remember the Holocaust, and the Jewish life that was

Toby Axelrod *The Jewish Telegraphic Agency (JTA),* 29 January 2009 http://jta.org/news/article/2009/01/29/1002617/germans-remember-theholocaust-and-the-jewish-life-that-was

# Yarmouth remembers Holocaust victims

The Great Yarmouth Mercury, 29 January 2009 http://www.greatyarmouthmercury.co.uk/content/yarmouthmercury/news/story.aspx? brand=GYMOnline&category=news&tBrand=GYMonline&tCategory=news&itemid= NOED29%20Jan%202009%2015%3A53%3A58%3A440

# Argentina's Jewish heritage

Colin Barraclough *The Finanical Times (FT.com)*, 24 January 2009 http://www.ft.com/cms/s/2/fd92e8b6-e8da-11dd-a4d0-0000779fd2ac.html

# Why are they Afraid of the Dead?

Monireh Baradaran http://www.iranpresswatch.org/2009/01/ why-are-they-afraid-of-the-dead/*Iran Press Watch*, 24 January 2009

# Lesson in humanity, pulled from history

*Connecticut Post (ConnPost.com),* 23 January 2009 http://www.connpost.com/ci\_11539184?source=most\_emailed

# Facing Up to Suicide

Alan H. Feiler *The Baltimore Jewish Times,* 23 January 2009 http://www.jewishtimes.com/index.php/jewishtimes/news/jt/local\_news /what\_judaism\_says\_about\_suicide/10138

# Jewish cemetery approved

Lisa McCormack *Stowe Reporter,* 15 January 2009 http://www.stowetoday.com/articles/2009/01/18/stowe\_reporter/news/local\_news/ doc496e5619d67fc306401546.txt

#### Gardai search city grave for weapons

Alan O'Keefe Herald.ie, 14 January 2009 http://www.herald.ie/national-news/city-news/ gardai-search-city-grave-for-weapons-1601073.html

#### Swedish cemetery firebombed

*Jewish Telegraphic Agency,* 13 January 2009 http://jta.org/news/article/2009/01/13/1002199/swedish-cemetery-firebombed

#### Jewish burial chapel attacked in Malmö

The Local (Sweden's News in English), 13 January 2009 http://www.thelocal.se/16882/20090113/

#### Grandson sues NY Cemetery, Synagogue

Loretta Waldman Hartford Courant (courant.com), 9 January 2009 http://blogs.courant.com/itowns\_hfd/2009/01/sons-discovery-in-dads-wh-home.html

# No Arab land is occupied by Israel

Ben Okikor *The New Vision,* 8 January 2009 http://www.newvision.co.ug/D/8/459/667425

#### Monument to be dedicated in memory of Holocaust victims

David A. Schwartz SunSentinel.com (Forum Pubishing Group), 6 January 2009 http://www.sun-sentinel.com/community/news/tamarac /sfl-fltfmemorial0106tfjan06,0,503958.story

#### Medieval Jewish Cemetery Excavation In Spain Garners Joint Statement From Athra Kadisha And Conference Of Academicians For The Protection Of Jewish Cemeteries

*EWORLDWIRE,* 6 January 2009 http://eworldwire.com/pressreleases/19266

# The other side

Jonathan Gillis *The Jerusalem Post,* 5 January 2009 http://www.jpost.com/servlet/Satellite?cid= 1231167265146&pagename=JPost%2FJPArticle%2FShowFull

# **Greeen Revolution Hits Dead End In Gerogia Cemetery Proposal**

Philip Shishkin The Wall Street Journal, 2 January 2009 http://online.wsj.com/article/SB123085771149647839.html?mod=googlenews\_wsj

# Jewish material added to genealogical site

Bill Gladstone *The Canadian Jewish News,* 1 January 2009 http://www.cjnews.com/index.php?option=com\_content&task =view&id=15963&Itemid=86

END